[image: image1.png]



LOCKWOOD FOLLY
COUNTRY CLUB, INC.                                                         

Lockwood Folly Country Club Newsletter

September 22, 2021

The LFCC Board would like to send out updates, information, and concerns to our membership. If possible, we plan to do this once a month to keep our membership better informed. 

-----The next part of the Master Plan, recommended by Steven Kay, is to look at the yardage and color of our current Men’s tees. His recommendation is to change the color of our tee markers and re-visit the yardage of each. Our committee has contacted the Carolina Golf Association (CGA) to schedule a visit to help LFCC look at all the options. No plans or recommendations are in place, as we have just begun the process. Note: Women’s tees are recommended to stay the same.

 -----LFCC is currently interviewing for an Assistant Pro. We have had a number of qualified resumes. Our Search Committee does not have a timeline, as they are looking for the best possible fit for our members/guests. Good luck!! 

-----A special shout out!!!!! This past week the MGA hosted their annual Ryder Cup. Coming up one (1) man short. Charlie Pepe called the one player he could count on - Tom Hof man!! Tom, who just turned 86, jumped in and paired with Dave Suter. Tom played thirty-six (36) holes in the two-day tournament and played outstanding golf. Great job, Tom!!!! 

-----Just a reminder: Don’t forget to sign up and participate in the Ladies Golf Association tournament to support Research for Ovarian Cancer October 7th. This is in the loving memory of Mary Knople, who waged a long and inspirational battle against this disease. If you don’t want to play, please consider sponsoring a hole. For more information, please contact Gerry Brewer or Laura Botto. 

-----As stated in our last Newsletter, October is a huge month for LFCC in hosting Golf Tournaments. We have six (6) scheduled, with three (3) coming on a Saturday. This may present a challenge with tee-times, so give the Pro Shop plenty of notice when scheduling your group. We want our club to host tournaments as well as having times reserved for our members. 

-----Reminder to turn in your ballot concerning the By-Law changes. We have received a good number thus far. We would really like to hear from the entire membership. If you misplaced your ballot, stop by and visit with Marisa for another. Note: October 1st is the deadline!! 

-----We would like to welcome our newest member: Tim Mortimer. Tim lives at 3222 Channelside Drive. He recently played in our Ryder Cup and was outstanding!!! 

He and his partner, John Van Dusen easily defeated their opponents. Welcome Tim, glad to have you as a member and new friend. 

-----A special thank you to the POA!!! Recently we had a combined picnic at the Oak and Anchor, bringing the POA and the LFCC together for fellowship and good food. Joe prepared a great meal with an even better price!!! Paul Boileau, President of the POA, came up with the idea to join in a partnership with LFCC. Great idea, Paul!!!! 

-----A special thank you to Tim Daugherty!! After hearing a golfer slipped and fell at the halfway house, Tim and his team quickly went and installed a rubber mat on the ramp to help with the problem. It’s finding out and responding that has made Tim’s team a real asset to LFCC. 

-----It’s that time again!! Election of new LFCC Board Members is fast becoming a reality. The Nominating Committee will be out and about visiting with our membership looking for members that would like to be involved. More information is coming!!! 

----Our recently purchased Aerifier has really been put to the test! The first fairway Clint did was number three. Already we can tell a huge difference in the amount of grass that has spread, making the second/third shots a lot easier. They have aerified holes 3,5,6,8,9, part of 10, 11, as well as parts of 12,16,17, and 18. A special thank you to Dan McGougan!!! Dan went and aerified hole 18. Dan really enjoys his relationship with the entire grounds crew and being involved with the growth of LFCC. 
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